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VTC出访日本国立高等专门学校
探讨双方合作
Visit to National Institute of Technology (NIT) Japan
to explore future collaboration

早前VTC副执行干事王建国博士及IVE工程学科学
术总监及IVE（青衣）院长甄鼎君博士率领代表团，
应日本国立高等专门学校邀请，出席日本五年制工
程教育体系「KOSEN」成立 60 周年庆典。日本国立
高等专门学校为当地 15 岁年轻人提供专业教育，旨
在培育工程人才，辖下设有 56 间分校，VTC 与之一
直合作紧密，双方经常合办交流活动，以促进两地师
生之间的专业知识与技能交流。今次 VTC 代表前往
当地，除出席庆典活动外，亦参与研讨会、国际大学
/学院校长论坛，以及参观了东京分校，双方就有关
职业专才教育的发展，探讨进一步的合作机会。

At the invitation of the National Institute of Technology 
(NIT), a delegation led by Dr Michael Wang, Deputy 
Executive Director of VTC, Dr Daniel Yan, Academic 
Director of Engineering and Principal of Hong Kong 
Institute of Vocational Education (Tsing Yi) attended the 
commemorative events of the 60th Anniversary of the 
“KOSEN” system, a 5-year engineering education system 
in Japan. The NIT, comprising 56 colleges, provides 
unique and gainful higher education for young people 
aged 15 in Japan to groom them into engineering 
professionals. Over the years, VTC and NIT have been 
collaborating closely to organise various knowledge and 
skills exchange activities for staff and students of both 
sides. The visit this time further cemented the 
partnership. In addition to the Commemorative 
Ceremony, the VTC delegation also joined a symposium, 
an international university / college presidents’ forum, 
and visited NIT (Tokyo College) to explore further 
collaboration opportunities on promoting VPET.

VTC副执行干事王建国博士(左二)出席「KOSEN」成立 60 周年庆典，并与东京工业高等专门学校校长谷合俊一先生(左三)及一众
嘉宾会面。
Dr Michael Wang, Deputy Executive Director of VTC (second left) attended the commemorative events of the 60th Anniversary of the 
“KOSEN” system and met with Mr Shunichi Taniai, President of National Institute of Technology (KOSEN), Tokyo College (third left) 
and other distinguished guests.

王建国博士(右)及IVE工程学科学术总监及IVE（青衣）院长甄鼎君
博士(左)与日本国立高等专门学校机构理事长谷口功先生。
Dr Michael Wang (right), Dr Daniel Yan (left) and Mr Isao Taniguchi, 
President of National Institute of Technology (Middle).


